
Minutes  6-8-10 
 
 
Board members present were Virginia Apker – Treasurer, Neil Cox – RE, Patrick 
Lipsinic – Asst. RE, Betty Martin -  Secretary, Jon Pyeatt, and George Walker.  
The minutes of the May meeting and the treasurer’s report were approved as 
presented. 
 
Solo Report – Todd Swain: There were 137 entries for the last event at the 
Fairgrounds.  The next event is June 27 at the Fairgrounds.  The July 27 event 
has been canceled due to a scheduling conflict with a divisional event. 
 
AVRG Report – Betty Martin: The next race at Hallett is a Regional/National on 
July 3-4.  The entry forms are available on the AVRG and NEOkla websites.  
Workers are needed for this event.  Workers can earn points toward reduced 
membership fees and toward the MIDIV VROOM program, which allows 
members to earn points toward clothing items or bank gift cards.  Workers also 
receive coupons good for $20.00 off a rally or solo entry. 
 
Rally Report – Bob Strattan: There is a rally Saturday afternoon, June 12, in 
conjunction with the Jaguar Club.  Participants can run it as either a TSD or a 
gimmick rally.  The rally begins in Sand Springs. 
 
Old Business: 
 
The new NEOkla decals that Virginia Apker ordered have been delivered.  One 
per regular or family membership will be sent out with the next meeting notice.  
Others will be available for purchase at $1.00 each. 
 
Todd Swain checked on the cost of cones for the Solo program.  The best price 
available is $5.25 each (or 5 for $25.00) from SCCA.  Jon Pyeatt moved to 
purchase 60 cones.  PatLipsinic seconded.  Motion carried. 
 
Solo also needs First Place trophies for the remainder of the year.  Betty Martin 
moved to authorize  the Solo Committee to purchase trophies for the rest of the 
season.  Virginia Apker seconded.  Motion carried. 
 
Todd said that he is looking into hosting a divisional solo for next year. 
 
Meeting adjourned. 
 
Betty Martin, secretary 


